

SAR SHALOM ISRAEL

We are shocked and horrified this morning by the news of the brutal terrorist attack that claimed the lives of two of our Embassy staff members in Washington — Yaron Lischinsky and Sarah Lynn Milgrim.

May their memory be a blessing.

We embrace the grieving families during this painful time and will continue to support them always.

Israeli diplomats and representatives around the world stand on the frontlines of Israel's diplomatic efforts — defending the country with their very lives.

We will not be deterred by terror. We will continue our mission across the globe, with unwavering commitment to represent Israel with pride.



Shalom,

I woke up this morning, only to read this sad news about an incident that occurred in Washington DC last night. This beautiful couple were murdered as they exited from a Jewish event held at the Capital Jewish Museum. They were just about to be engaged. I did want to share what a pastor friend of ours from Germany wrote to me.

He wrote:

The Lischinskys were members of our congregation for many years. Daniel, Yaron's father, is an Argentinian Messianic Jew who came to Germany and married a pastor's daughter. The Lischinskys joined our

congregation. Their four children, including Yaron, grew up with us and were raised in the faith of Yeshua ha Mashiach until the Lischinskys decided to make aliyah and emigrate to Israel. The friendship and deep connection has remained. All Lischinsky sons and daughters served in the Israeli military. Yaron was a highly gifted young man. He spoke German, Spanish, English, and Hebrew fluently and had a great future ahead of him in the diplomatic service. We are all in deep shock. For me, it is as if I had lost one of my own sons.

I am sad to read of this couple's death and yet am encouraged about their faith in Messiah Yeshua. We will see them again.

However, that really does not minimize the sorrow and pain that the Lischinsky family is enduring, as well as as other other family members and friends. Please keep them in your prayers. It makes me also sad for Ambassador Mike Huckabee, who is the ambassador to Israel. Both Yaron and Sarah were staffers with the Israeli embassy. An individual has been taken into custody who allegedly shouted "free, free Palestine!" while being apprehended.

This was written by David Boskey, who knew this couple as they all attended King of Kings congregation in Jerusalem.

My dear friend Yaron Lischinsky was murdered last night. You could not have met a kinder soul. He and I used to talk in the back of our congregation on Friday evenings in Jerusalem about life, ministry, identity, our futures, our passions, our faith... He was a man of conviction, of humility, of warmth, and of profound integrity. A man of whom the world was not worthy.

His precious family has served as a shining example of sacrificial love and of servanthood to our community for the many years I have known them. I weep with them for the loss of their dear son and brother. He was the best of us.

Yaron was going propose to his beloved fiancee, Sarah Milgrim, in Jerusalem next week. Instead, their families will be burying them in their prime. Antisemitism and Anti-Zionism are as discriminate in their bloodlust as they are indiscriminate from one another. The keffiyehwearing murderer's demonic chanting of "Free Palestine" after gunning down Yaron and Sarah in cold blood from point blank range in our nation's capitol has been reverberating across college campuses in the US for years at this point, and this call for the genocide of our people,

God's chosen and beloved Jewish children, should echo in the ears of those who have ears to hear.

May the memory of my dear friend and his dear bride-to-be continue to be a blessing - he will always be a blessing to me...

The young lady, Sarah Milgrim, grew up in Overland Park, Kansas. She belonged to the reform Jewish temple of which my mother belonged.

May God comfort all who mourn.



Dear B'nai Jehudah Family,

It is with broken hearts that we write to you today. Our beloved community has been struck by devastating tragedy.

We mourn the loss of Sarah Milgrim, a proud member of our congregation, a devoted Zionist and a radiant presence in every space she entered. Sarah, who was serving at the Israeli Embassy in Washington, D.C., was fatally shot alongside her partner, Yaron Lischinsky, in what is being investigated as a deeply disturbing antisemitic attack.

Each and every time we saw Bob and Nancy Milgrim, they kvelled and beamed with joy and pride about Sarah's work and her steadfast devotion to Judaism and to Israel. Her commitment wasn't just professional; it was deeply personal, rooted in her upbringing, her values and her unshakable identity.

Sarah grew up in our community. She celebrated with us, learned with us and inspired us with her integrity and purpose. She stood for something larger than herself and she paid the ultimate price for it.

Our hearts ache for Bob, Nancy, Jacob and all their extended family- cherished members of our congregation, who are now bearing an unspeakable loss. We stand beside them, holding them close in our hearts and in our prayers. We will let you know when we will gather to remember Sarah's life, to mourn together and to reaffirm the values that guided hers.

At a time when hate feels close, we respond not with fear, but with unity. Not with silence, but with resolve. Sarah's life and legacy demand nothing less.

May her memory be a blessing, and may we carry her light forward with courage and love.

With profound sorrow, Rabbi Stephanie Kramer and all of our B'nai Jehudah Family

The Temple, Congregation B'nai Jehudah 12320 Nall Avenue Overland Park, KS 66211

(913) 663-4050 bnaijehudah.org



continues to experience missiles fired from Yemen. May God comfort all who mourn.



Thank you for praying for the recovery of health for these two ladies. Harriette is mending well, having broken her tailbone in Israel. Elizabeth, who has pneumonia, was released from the hospital a few days ago and is recovering. She still has a long way to go and thank you for praying for them both.

*



One of the most encouraging messages that I heard all week was a recording made by Jim and Rosemary Garlow. Jim's daughter, Janie, just graduated to heaven a few days ago. Her husband is the pastor of Skyline Church in California. This recording is long. However, towards the end, jim relates a conversation that he had with his mother at her deathbed. She was over 100 years old and she said "if this is dying, this is fun." I hope that you will be as blessed as you listen to this recording as I was. We all need to be encouraged on the journey to heaven. It's all going to be worth it, all of the suffering, all of the pain, all, all of the sorrow etc. Jim and Rosemary, World Prayer Network

Please keep the family in your prayers.

Father, we come together as one in the beautiful name of Jesus, the name Yeshua, the name, Above every name. Thank You that there is power in the name of Jesus. Thank You that we don't have to understand this concept in order to believe. You want us to believe before we see, and so

we wait expectantly to see what You are going to do in the future. You know our hearts. We love the country of Israel, the people of Israel, the Messiah of Israel. Use us, LORD, as agents of blessing and agents of peace. Thank you for every person that read this newsletter. Thank You, wonderful Savior, as we will all be around Your throne, praising You forever ever and ever. Thank You, Jesus, for the Blood applied! in Yeshua's name, amen



SAR SHALOM ISRAEL 711 west Main street PMB 134 Ovilla, Texas 75154

with love, barri www.sarshalomisrael.org

Donate





©2025 Sar Shalom Israel | 907 Ovilla Oaks Dr, Ovilla, TX 75154, US





Unsubscribe

Powered by GoDaddy Email Marketing ®